
Minutes of  July 14th, 2016 
Fr. Charles J. Watters Assembly 2688 Meeting 

 
The July Assembly Meeting was held in All Saints McGivney Hall. Here is the   
schedule of future Assembly meetings: 
 

Mary Our Queen….Aug 11th            (followed by) 
    St. Andrew ………...September 8th   (followed by) 
   All Saints……………October 13th     (then back to Mary Our Queen) 

 
The rosary was recited before the meeting as usual. An exceptional gourmet 
meal of chicken with fixings and beverages was prepared by Bill Driscoll of All 
Saints. There were 39 total Sir Knights in attendance.  
 
The meeting began slightly early at 7:20 PM with the usual ceremonies. First 
time attendees were Ralph Trujillo, Bill Driscoll, Deacon Bill McKenzie, Nils 
Thompson were announced.  July wedding anniversaries were announced for 
Bill Driscoll (36) and Nils Thompson (48). 
 
No Sir Knights from other Assemblies in attendance. Surprisingly, no attendees 
had July birthdays. Handshakes among all brothers were exchanged. 
 
FN called for a reading of the past minutes. A vote called for acceptance of  the 
last minutes as transcribed with no corrections.  
 
A roll call of officers yielded these results: 
 
Faithful Navigator – William Camden 
Faithful Controller – Dave Mason                          (excused) 
Faithful Captain –     Nick Mattera 
Faithful Pilot —         Jon Bird 
Faithful Admiral –    Stan Wasowski 
Faithful Purser –      Abe Kassis 
Faithful Scribe –       Lou Hlad 
Inner Sentinel –         Dave Richardson 
Outer Sentinel -         Joe Inglima 
One Year Trustee –    Bob Mitchell 
Two Year Trustee –    Bob Webster 
Three Year Trustee – Chuck Langgood 
Color Corps Commander – Stan Wasowski  
Faithful Friar –           Fr. Dan Rogaczewski                  (excused) 
Faithful Friar Emeritus— Msgr. R. Donald Kiernan    (excused) 
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Because Sir Knight David Emery had to leave early, he gave an update on the status of 
the golf tournament on Sept. 10th. The number of golfers is nearing 100 and another 
20 would be appreciated. The cutoff time for golfers is approaching. David believes 
that the tournament will net about $10,000 profit based on the current sales and golf 
hole sponsorships already booked. Condo packages will be raffled off starting at $500. 
They are worth about $1500 each at retail. 
 

Special Award Presentations 
 
FN initiated the meeting by giving out special awards of appreciation for the wonder-
ful success of the previous Veterans Appreciation Dinner. The certificates given     
covered food preparation, management, publicity that contributed to its success.  
General ongoing support was also recognized. Photos were taken of the award        
ceremony. Here are the commendations from FN: 
 
At this time we have a few special awards to give out for the past year of 2015-
2016. As I call your name, would you please come to the front. 
 

Shay Langgood- for Outstanding Achievements as “Lady of our Knights” for all 
your hard work in helping the Knights with their functions and the tremen-
dous help in the successful Veterans Appreciation Dinner in 2015 – 2016. 
Thank You for all you do for us. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 



MJ Gonzales – For Outstanding Achievements and also as Lady of our Knights 
for all the work you did in preparing such great meals for  the Assembly and 
Council and working tirelessly with the Veterans Dinner in 2015 we want to 
show our appreciation for your devotion throughout the 2015-2016. Thanks.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Chuck Langgood – for Outstanding Achievement in Chairing the successful 

Veterans Appreciation Dinner and Event and always being there to partici-
pate in all of our events. We want to say Thank You for a great job. 
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Jim Gonzales – We the Assembly want to extend our Thanks to you for 
Outstanding Achievement in taking care of the Assembly and the 
Council, preparing such great meals along with MJ and going above 
and beyond with you help in the many activities you were involved 
with including the Veterans meal in 2015. Thank You Jim. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Lou Hlad – We the Assembly want to thank you for your many years as a 

Sir Knight doing one of the never ending jobs of producing the News-
letter and meeting minutes not only for our Assembly but also for the 
Council. Also for your talent in making the documents for different 
awards, taking pictures for different events and getting the Chalices 
engraved. You have been consistent in being an Honor Guard and 
helping to train new Sir Knights with their swords. For all that you do 
for us, we thank you for your service and the many hours you have  
devoted to our Assembly. 
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Dave Mason – Dave you are the incredible. You are always there to help a new 
Sir Knight, or a new Officer learning his way. When the call goes out for 
help you always respond. You collected donations at every Military Chap-
lains Fund Drive services at All Saints and St. Andrews. You helped with 
the Veterans Dinner. You volunteered to stand guard for many hours at 
Wakes when we were short in the middle of the night. You have chased the 
past due memberships and set the record for accomplishments. You keep 
up with our accounting and balance to the penny every month. You do our 
taxes every year and all the reports that Supreme requires. You visit the el-
derly, sick or dying in the hospitals, nursing homes and hospice.   You are 
also co chairman for Seminarians getting their new Chalice when they be-
come a Priest. For all of this we award you with Outstanding Achievement 
for 2015-2016. Thank You for all you do for our Assembly. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Vince Annaloro – Vince, for always being there to help with the Honor Guard and 
attending (31) Honor Guard in 2015-2016 the most of any Sir Knight and for vis-
iting the elderly, sick or dying in the hospitals, nursing homes and hospice, and 
also working every fund raiser for the Chaplains Fund Drive, the Assembly ex-
tends our thanks to you as we award you with Outstanding Achievement and 
“Honor Guard of the Year” for 2015-2016. Vince was transferred to Florida 
by his company and we are really going to miss him. The Assembly thanks you 
for all you have done for us. May God’s Blessings be with you and your family in 
your new endeavors.            
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Dominic Palermo - For attending (24) Honor Guards in 2015-2016 the   

Assembly would like to present you a gift and thank you for your   
dedication and involvement in our Assembly Honor Guard. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Our Assembly submitted for the Patriotic Award to our Supreme Council and the 
award is to be announced after July. 

 We have also submitted for the Civic Award to the Vice Supreme Master. This will 
also be announced after July. 

 We were chosen by the State K of C for the Program for “Knights Activity” for 

the year by our State Deputy Mark McMullen. 
 We submitted for the Knights Activity in “Knightline” to Supreme and we were in 

April addition on Line and the May addition “Knightline Newsletter” from       
Supreme. 

We also submitted an article for “Columbia Magazine” for our Assembly which has 
not been printed at this time. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Here is our Sir Knight Father Anthony with his students from Ghana with the    
computers that were donated by our Knights of Columbus.  Fr. Anthony is back with 
us at this time for a visit. If you have never been to one of his Masses, you have really 
missed a great speaker that will get you fired up and full of the Spirit. You won’t 
want to leave. AMEN!!!!  Fr. Anthony received his 1st, 2nd, and 3rd degree on one of 
his visits and the next visit he received his 4th degree. He loves the Knights. Let him 
know how glad we are to have him back. He loves “Hot” foods. 6 



Items of Interest:  

On July 21st 7:00 pm Mass, The Assembly presented a “Traveling Mass Kit to Fr. Gerardo      
Ceballos with the engraved names of our passed Sir Knight Anthony Allan Kosek and Sir 
Knight Charles J. Robinson. 

The Assembly had a great turn out for the Mass and the presentation. I want to thank all of 
the Sir Knights for attending this wonderful occasion. Fr. Gerardo concelebrated the Mass 
with Monsignor Marren who gave a great Homily and had a lot of very nice things to say 
about the Sir Knights and thanked us for all we do for the church and our faith. We also thank 
Monsignor Marren and all of the Priests for all their support for us.  

The presentation was held at All Saints following the 7:00 PM Mass on July 21st, 2016 
From Left to Right Pictured are Sir Knights Fr. Kevin Peek, Mario Marin, Bill    
Camden, Fr. Gerardo Ceballos, Sir Knights Mike Bagnulo, Lou Hlad, Ed Pierson,  
Ted Tada, Bob Webster and Monsignor Hugh Marren. 
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Faithful Navigator Report  (Bill Camden) 
 
We are starting off the New Year 2016 – 2017 and you can be very proud of your    
Assembly and the accomplishments. I thank each and every one of you for your     
support for the past year. As the New Year begins, please consider making a reso-
lution to try to do a little more for the Assembly and become more involved. Get 
more       involved in the Honor Guard which is one of our ministries. I look for-
ward to another great year of fraternity and brotherhood. 
 
I ask that you please participate in as many Honor Guards as you can as we need 
each of you so we can make a spiritual showing for our Faith, Priests, and our 
Assembly. Please remember to support the other parishes and not just the one 
that you attend.  
 
In July we had (4) Honor Guards. I want to thank each of the Sir Knights for your  
participation in the Honor Guard for the month of July. It has been one of the hottest 
summers in history and the regalia was most uncomfortable. You Sir Knights never 
complained and you were happy to be there to do your honorable duty.  We had a    
great turnout for all Honor Guards. Thank you and God bless you all.  
 

July 3rd –   St Andrew – Mass for Fr. Shroff 
July 10th – St Andrew – Mass for Fr. Shroff #2 
July 26th – All Saints – Officers installation 
July 27th – All Saints – Bishop Harold Perera from Sri Lanka 

Regalia Sale: 
Don’t forget the “Sale on Regalia” is going on at this time and if you don’t have it, now 
is the time to purchase it at a reduced rate and savings of about $150.00. The sale ends 
on Aug. 15th. 
 
Let me know if you are interested. I have about (9) orders so far. We need (20) for the 
full discount as the discounts are on a sliding scale. Partial orders are accepted as well. 
Call me if you are interested or have any questions. Bill Camden 770-329-9945 or     
billcamden@hoscs.com  

 
Our Next Monthly Meeting will be at Mary Our Queen on Thursday, August 11th. Ro-
sary is at 6:15 followed by dinner and the meeting starts at 7:30 or before. Please try to 
attend and meet some of our new Sir Knights with a warm welcome. This will be the 
second meeting of the New Year 2016 – 2017. 
 
Membership dues are due Jan.1st. There are still (2) Sir Knights that have not paid.  
The ones that were not paid by July 1st have been turned in to Supreme for Suspension.  
 
I thank you all for your participation and support of this great Assembly and may 
God’s Blessings be with each of you and reward you for all you do for the Knights  
Assembly. Vivat Jesus. 
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 Officers Installation:   
 
The officers installation was held on July 26th at All Saints Catholic Church at the 7:00 pm 
Mass. The Celebrant was our Faithful Friar Fr. Dan Rogaczewski and the Sir Knight and   Dis-
trict Master Tom Frizzi was there to lead the Installation of Officers.  
 
At the end of the Service and the Installation, The District Master gave a speech on our Fr. 
Charles J. Watters Assembly 2688 and said that we were by far the best Assembly he has under 
his position. He thanked us for having the Veterans Dinner each year and the successful fund 
drive for the Military Chaplains and being a successful and active Assembly.  
 
He was so impressed with our Honor Guard of (21) Sir Knights and all of the Sir Knights and 
their wives that came to the Installation. He also let me know that having “The Blessing of the 
Swords”, the roses given by Pat Camden to the officer’s wives and Mother Mary, The Organist, 
Graham Purkerson, and Song Leader Gray Plunkett added so much to the Installation of       
Officers and made the event very professional and enjoyable. 
 
Golf Tournament:  
 
Sir Knights, we need about 20 to 25 more golfers to be a success for our Golf Tournament on 
Saturday, September 10th at “Bears Best” in Suwannee. We have about 90 signed up, but need 
more to be successful.  If you know someone that doesn’t have the entry fee, please consider 
sponsoring him or her.  

 
If you are a golfer, then please consider being one of the fun groups. We will place you with a 
great group, and you will have a blast playing with Leo Mazzone and Rocky, the greatest long 
ball hitter in history (450 yards plus) who will hit your ball off the tee for you.  

 
If you sponsor a golfer for $150.00, you too have a free Lunch, beverages, and you can go to the 
awards ceremony and hear Leo Mazzone speak. (He will make you laugh). You will also be ad-
mitted to the silent action at no charge.  

 
It will be a great time and remember that this is for a great cause “The Veterans” who need 
help. Please call David Emery at 770-395-7913 or email jdavidemery@gmail.com before Aug. 
15th.  

 
Assembly Picnic  
 
To be rescheduled in the fall as the weather cools. 
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BANK ACCOUNT BALANCE 5.31.2016   $   17,546.29     

RECIEPTS         

EXEMPLICATIONS    $      350.00      

BADGES     $        50.00      

VETERN DINNER    $   2,693.85      

GOLF     $   2,300.00      

FOOD     $      186.00      

50/50     $        58.00      

 SUB TOTAL RECIEPTS    $     5,637.85     

          $   23,184.14     

EXPENSES     VETERNS DINNER  

GOLF     $  (1,030.85)  DINNER TKTS  $    2,350.00  

CORP CMDR COMP    $     (185.62)  BEVERAGES   $       286.85  

COMPTROLLER COMP   $     (385.60)  DONATIONS   $       528.00  

SUPPLIES     $     (193.30)  TOTAL REVENUE  $    3,164.85  

CHALICE     $  (1,174.88)     

FOOD & BEV    $     (184.90)  EXPENSES   $   (2,796.22) 

VETERN DINNER    $  (2,796.22)  NET REVENUE  $       368.63  

PURSER COMP    $       (50.00)     

BADGES     $       (44.94)     

EXEMPLICATION    $     (370.00)     

       $   (6,416.31)    

BANK ACCOUNT BALANCE 6.30.2016   $   16,767.83  GOLF TOURNEY  

       INCOME   $  12,025.00  

OUTSTANDING DEPOSITS/(EXPENSES)   EXPENSES   $   (1,510.55) 

GOLF     $   2,050.00   TOTAL   $  10,514.45  

DUES     $      120.00      

FOOD E BEV    $        20.00      

TOTAL OUTSTANDING        $     2,190.00     

CHECK BOOK ACCOUNT BALANCE 07.14.2016  $   18,957.83     

Faithful Purser Report—Abe Kassis 

1. Confirming Checking  Account balance of $16,767.83. 
2. Membership at 210 SKs.  No transfers in or out in the past month. 
3. The exemplification scheduled for July 30th in Augusta, GA has been cancelled because of low 
 sign up. There will probably be a fourth degree exemplification in November.  No date 
 mentioned. District Master Frizzi steps down at end of month taking a new position with 
 State.  New DM has not been announced. 
4. Projects:   The Annual Assembly Audit IRS Form 990N (We work on a Fraternal year of  July 
 1 to June 30.) 
5.  The Veteran's Honorary  Dinner did well in June.  We still getting in payments and a few 
 bills still coming in (#11402).   Overall from an expense vs. income ..we did real well. 
 Had several  $100 or more donations come in.  

Faithful Comptroller Report—Dave Mason 
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Faithful Controller Report (Dave Mason) 
 
1.  Confirming Checking Account balance as of 6/9/2016 @ $17,546.29. 
 
2.  Membership:  We are at 205 SKs. We lost SK Thomas Templeton to death in May.  
We will be adding five new Sir Knights this weekends at the St. Monica Exemplifica-
tion.  
No transfer in or out. 
 
3. Next Exemplification is on July 30th in Augusta.   Need completed forms, fees and 
$10 for  
4th Degree Badge NLT July 15th.  We have a candidate from St. Andrews who is ready 
to go (Sponsor Dennis Klein). 
 
4.  Membership dues.  We still have 5 members who have not paid their 2016 dues.  The 
Suspension procedure will start July 1, 2016.  Those who haven't paid and said they 
would.  The Faithful     Navigator will send one final notice advising they will be sus-
pended "For non payment of membership dues". 
 
5.  Assembly Dinner Meetings:  We took in $1,523 against an annual budget of $1,500. 
Thank you for bringing the numbers up. 
 
6.  Projects:  * The 2016 - 2017 Annual Budget  
                     *  Annual Assembly Audit 
                     *  IRS Form 990N (We work on a Fraternal year of July 1 - June 30.) 
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Bills and Communications (Lou Hlad) 
We received an anonymous letter from a veteran who attended our Veterans Appreciation Dinner 
who found it inspiring, timely, and informative. He praised the speakers, and said it was a very 
lovely evening. 
 
Sir Knight Anthony Eshun wished the council and Assembly a happy fourth of July. He follows 
our progress closely. 
 

Widows Ad Hoc Committee Report (Lou Hlad) 
Three widows had their short letters of thanks read for receiving the council newsletter.  Two wid-
ows played Bingo at All Saints complements of the council. Mike Klimshuk’s mother responded 
to our messages. 
 

Social Committee Report (Langgood/FN) 
FN was very effusive in his praise  to Chuck Langgood about the success of the Veterans Appreci-
ation Dinner. Chuck in turn praised all the members who helped make pull it off. 
He also thanked everyone who attended the social dinner at Altobeli with the wives. 
 
 
The upcoming golf tournament is discussed in other sections. 
 

Chalice Committee Report (Ed Pierson) 
Ed Pierson was not in attendance.  The following comments still apply. 
 
Ed Pierson had one candidate for a chalice at the last meeting. He is Gerardo Ceballos who is in 
need of a travel kit. Only two names go on a travel kit. He will be ordained on June 25th. Ed and 
Dave Mason met with him on March 28th.  
 
Our second candidate is Roberto Suarez, also to be ordained on June 25th.We have $1,000 in our 

budget for two chalices. He wants a regular chalice holding three names. Dave Mason and Ed  
met with him on Tuesday, 5.17.16, at Good Shepherd Catholic Church in Cumming GA.   
 
We now have a full 8 SK decedent names available for chalice engraving. They are: 
 

Anthony Allan Kosek passed 12.25.2014    (All Saints) 
Charles J. Robinson passed    12.30.2014    (St. Andrew)   First chalice—Ceballos 
——————————————————————— 
James Edward Lamb passed      3.5.2015     (St. Andrew) 
Richard (Doc) Malone passed  6.12.2015    (All Saints)       Second chalice—Suarez 
Michael A. Nassr passed        10.31.2015     (St. Andrew) 
————————————————————————  
Dennis M. Crean passed          11.1.2015      (All Saints) 
Fr. Joseph M. Peek passed       3.14.2016      (All Saints)   (solitary chalice for a priest?) 
Thomas Templeton passed         5.1.2006      (All Saints) 
 
Ed checked with Father Kevin Peek if he needed a travel chalice kit. He did not, but knows of 

two other chaplains who might. Ed will follow up on that. 
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Membership Committee Report (Bill Camden) 
The membership committee consists of Jim Knapp of Mary Our Queen, E.J. Couvillion and Bill 
Camden of All Saints, and Chuck Langgood of St. Andrew. 
 
Jim Knapp is trying to nail down a candidate. All Saints may have up to five candidates at St. 
Monica. St. Andrew has one new candidate. We will not participate in the Augusta exemplifica-
tion. Savvi has great prices on tuxes and will work with the Knights. 
 
 

Patriotism Report (Jon Bird) 
Our Assembly has a submission for the yearly patriotic award. To be announced later. We also 
submitted a Civic Award application. 
 
Jon Bird had no regular Patriotic Report, but announced the terrorism attack in France during 

their Bastile Day patriotic celebration. A Hail Mary prayer was offered by the members. 

 

Color Corps Report  (Stan Wasowski) 
Stan mentioned the past honor guards at St. Andrew last month. He also requested        volun-

teers to honor guard at the Assembly Officer Installation Ceremony. Several hands were raised. 

 
 

Unfinished Business 
FN pressed for an Assembly group Mass with photos. Lou Hlad suggested that we combine our 
Installation Ceremony with a Mass, a dinner, and a photo session. FN thought it was a great 
idea.  We could also include a Blessing of the Swords ceremony.  
 
 

New Business 
 
There will probably be a fourth degree exemplification in November. Details are not      
formulated. 
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Reports of the 3rd Degree 
 
All Saints (Lou Hlad) 
 Our new Grand Knight is Sir Knight Patrick Fahey. 
 We had three new  Watters brothers in June—Alex Dali, Wulf Lindenau, and Jerry Cross. 
 We gave out a Knight-of-the-Month certificate to Sir Knight William Torresala. 
 We gave out a Family-of-the-Month Certificate to Sir Knight John Buchholz and wife 

Karleen. 
 The council put out a 27 page newsletter to all the members. 
 Our Brother John Vail and Sir Knight Wulf Lindenau and their wives received 50 year wed-

ding anniversary plaques at the Veterans Appreciation Dinner. 
 Monsignor Marren’s 40th Anniversary as a Priest Mass and Dinner were held at All Saints 

with good Knight participation.  Thanks to all who participated in the honor guard. Msgr. 
Marren asked all knights in attendance to stand at the dinner. He was very appreciative. 

 Our June 25th Bingo night was a record breaker with 170 players including two widows. 
 We supported the Dunwoody Soap Box Derby with food services and a racer. 
 We added our Former District Deputy Kyle Simonis to our RSVP program as our 4th sup-

ported seminarian after learning he will study for the priesthood. We passed the hat at our 
last council meeting and raised $503 for his proposed trip to the World Youth Day in Poland 
to help him attend. 

 Our Sir Knight, John Knight, will take his place as District Deputy over All Saints, Georgia 
Tech, Atlanta 660, and The Basilica of the Sacred Heart councils. 

 We lost our 59th member, Brother John Hansberry, on June 21st. He was a former U.S.     
Marine. 

 A team of knights and wives sent put together over 2,000 flyers and envelopes to mail to pa-
rishioners to request donations to the parish’s 23rd Habitat House build. The parish needs 
to raise $58,000.  

 We held our Officer Installation ceremony July 10th at All Saints with Monsignor James 
Fennesy officiating. There was a reception afterward in McGivney Hall. 

 We donated $500 for a bouncy tent for the All Saints Vacation Bible School. 
 We proposed $1000 to Sir Knight Gray Plunkett’s need for airfare back to Benin, Africa to 

continue translation of the Bible into the local language. It is to be voted next month. 
 We awarded a $1000 college scholarship to Reed Egan of St. Pius X high school to attend 

UGA. 

Mary Our Queen (Jim Knapp) 
No report was given. 
 
 

St. Andrew (Mike Bagnulo) 
 The Veterans Dinner are proceeding to be washeld at St. Andrew with 120 people.  
 Two members joined the Assembly. Nils Thompson was in attendance. 
 Their new parochial vicar is a 3rd degree and has been informed that he will become a 

fourth degree (laughter). 
 Baby Bottle Boomerang is being planned in conjunction with Pregnancy Aid Center to raise 

funds for this organization. 
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Good of the Order 
 
 

The Prayer List had several people on our list from last month.  
 
Dennis Caniglia, Andy Diaz, Guy Stryker, B J Camden, Cary Kean, Mary Malone, 
Sharon Culetta, Walt Wasowski, Bill May, Oscar Frizzi, William Osherski, Linda 
Sperick, Barbara Spencer, Wiley Maloof, Ray Grupinski, Bill Campbell’s wife  
Linda, Mike Smith’s daughter Linda, Barbara Morrison, Jan Gahalni, Steve Smith  
and Matt Powell Sr., Kathleen, Larry Orchard, Janet Belinsky, Jessie Blair, Patrice 
Gavin, George Petrukovich, Tom Stump, and Ron Collins’ wife Jackie. Jim Masak, 
Msgr. Kiernan, Margret Plunkett, Nancy Dill, Lori Echols, Robbie White and added 
last month was Mike Dorico, Lauren Echols, Jim Snoddy, John Barranco, Mary Jo 
Westbrook, Frank Farrell’s wife Gene, Joy Fahey and Peter Leibowitz. 
 

Please keep these wonderful Brother Sir Knights and their family and friends in 
your prayers. Please pray for our countries new leaders that they will lead us in the 
direction that our Lord asks of us.  
 
Please pray for the men and women in the military that are fighting for our free-
dom and religious rights and for all the Christian refugees in the Mid-East. 
 
The brothers rose to pray for the sick and deceased. FN lead the prayers. 
 

Split the Pot 
Steve Strong won the $70 prize . 
 

Attendance Award  
FN Bill Camden was chosen. He was present and donated the prize back. 
 

Meeting End 
The standard ending ceremonials were completed and the meeting ended at 8:22 PM .  
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Our Chalice Priests Ordained June 25th 

The two priests to the right are 
the two we will present chalices  
They were ordained  June 25th. 
Fr. Suarez will be assigned to St. 
Jude. Father Ceballos has not 
yet been assigned. 
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